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An update from Mr. Rubin... 

I hope all is well as we approach one of the busiest times in the school calendar. Hopefully you 
were able to listen to the children on Radio 4. They did everyone proud and if you haven’t had 
the chance to hear them yet you can click this link : 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/m002532l 

There is a lot of content in this edition. It is amazing just how much we get through in the time 
that passes between each edition. From winning awards for architecture to mass visits to the 
cinema, the children are extremely busy.  

We have also started Class Assembly season so if you are able to get into school, we would 
love to see you.  

Have a lovely weekend and be kind to one another.  

 
 

Follow Us on X and Instagram  
One of the very best ways to keep up to date with what is happening in 

our school is to follow us on social media. We are on X 
https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool and 

https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en 
Follow us – there are some fantastic photos and clips of your children. 
 
 

Open City - Young Architects Project 
 

Our children recently had the exciting opportunity 
to take part in the Open City Young Architects 
project, an inspiring initiative that encouraged 
them to explore architecture and design in our 

capital city. As part of the project, children 
ventured out into London, immersing themselves 
and learning how the built environment shapes 

the way we live, work, and play. 

In the picture, one of our students was invited to 
accept an award on behalf of the class from the 

Deputy Mayor of London, a moment that 
celebrated their achievements and hard work. 
Thanks to Mr Boutflour for organising and the 

talented architects who generously shared their 
expertise and time to guide the children through 

this project. 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/m002532l
https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool
https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Exploring Fractions Through Paper 

Folding – Y5 

Year 5 have made an exciting start to their new 
unit on fractions, using a hands-on approach to 
deepen their understanding. By folding paper to 
create different fractions, the children explored 
the concept of equal parts in a simple yet highly 
effective way. This practical activity allowed 
them to visualise and compare fractions, 
fostering a deeper grasp of key concepts such 
as halves, quarters, and eighths.  

The enthusiasm and engagement in the 
classroom were clear as pupils worked together, 
sharing ideas and gaining confidence in their 
ability to represent and interpret fractions in a 
meaningful context. This creative introduction 
has set the tone for an enriching and enjoyable 
unit of learning. 

 

 

PE Update 
 

Our children thoroughly enjoy their PE lessons, which are guided by our carefully designed 
PE Hub syllabus, ensuring a broad and engaging curriculum. In addition to this, we are 

fortunate to benefit from the expertise of Coach Idris, a Judo black belt, who helps to foster 
discipline, resilience, and confidence in our pupils. This term, the children have also had the 

exciting opportunity to receive specialised hockey tuition, further enriching their skills and 
teamwork. Exercise is vital for maintaining both physical and mental health, and we are 

committed to instilling the importance of an active lifestyle in all our pupils. Looking ahead, our 
lower juniors will soon participate in intensive swimming lessons, equipping them with a vital 

life skill while enhancing their fitness and water confidence. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Assembly Season 
 

Class assembly season is in full 
swing, and our children are 

thoroughly enjoying the opportunity 
to perform in front of their peers, 

teachers, and families.  
 

These assemblies allow pupils to 
showcase their talents, creativity, 
and teamwork, while also building 

confidence and essential 
presentation skills.  

 
From acting and singing to 

delivering lines with enthusiasm, the 
children are embracing the chance 
to express themselves and share 

their learning.  
 

It’s wonderful to see their pride and 
excitement as they take to the 

stage, fostering a sense of 
achievement and community that 
makes these assemblies such a 

valuable part of school life.  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reading Buddies 
 

Our children have a deep love for 
reading, and I was truly impressed when 
Class 6 generously took time out of their 
busy schedules to read with our younger 

children. 
 

Encouraging our children to develop 
strong reading habits is so important, 

and this initiative highlights just how vital 
it is for them to both read and be read to. 

A huge thank you to our fantastic 
teachers for making this meaningful 

opportunity happen! 
 

Year 4, 5, and 6 Trip to Surrey Quays 
Cinema 

Our Year 4, 5, and 6 children had a fantastic 
time on their trip to the cinema at Surrey Quays. 

It was a great outing, with the biggest cinema 
line you’ve ever seen!  

A big thank you to Mr. Boutflour for organising 
such a fun trip. It’s so important for our children 
to have the opportunity to go on a range of trips, 

combining learning and enjoyment in equal 
measure.  

We look forward to many more adventures like 
this one!  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EYFS VISIT TO IDEAS 
STORE 

Value of the Term – Compassion 
 

Each week in Collective Worship, we focus 
on the importance of kindness. One of the 

most special awards we give to our children 
is the weekly Kindness Cup, which is given to 

those who demonstrate meaningful acts of 
compassion. I was delighted to see one of 
our newer pupils receive this well-deserved 

honour in Celebration Assembly. Kindness is 
at the heart of everything we do, and it’s 
wonderful to see it celebrated in such a 

meaningful way. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Creativity and Imagination in the Early Years 

 
Imagination is vital in early learning, and it’s fantastic to see our children fully engage with it. 
They love to imagine, as shown in the pictures of them “shopping” at the supermarket. This 

kind of role-play supports problem-solving, social skills, and language development. It 
nurtures creativity, builds empathy, and helps them explore the world around them in a fun 

and supportive way, laying the groundwork for lifelong learning. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Penalty Notices Information – New National Framework 
 

Please read and familiarise yourself with the latest guidance from Tower Hamlets. Please note 
that the fines go to the local authority and that all schools receive this information to share with 

parents/carers. 
3 

Some Dates for your Diary – More information to 
come... 

 

Y3 and Y4 Intensive swimming  WB Monday 9th December 
EYFS Nativity      Tuesday 10th December 
Winter Fayre      Thursday 12th December 
Christmas Lunch      Thursday 12th December 
Church Service      Friday 20th AM at 9.30 
Class Xmas Parties     Friday 20th Dec PM 
     
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WRAPAROUND CARE  
 

Our wraparound care 
after school club has 

started.  
 

It is open every day from 
3:30pm – 5:30pm and is 
open to everyone from 
Nursery to Year 6 at a 

cost of £8.00 per session 
that must be booked in 

advance.   
 

Lots of activities, healthy 
snacks and an 

opportunity to have fun in 
the safe environment of 

our school.  
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear parent/guardian, 

I hope this letter finds you well. St Paul’s Cathedral is currently recruiting the next generation of 

boy and girl Choristers to join its world-famous choir. We would be delighted if your child might be 

interested in applying. Invitations have been offered to students who have shown potential and 

enthusiasm in school, and I hope that you will encourage your child to explore the many musical 

and social opportunities that Choristership can offer.

Director of Music, Andrew Carwood MBE, writes:

“Being a Chorister at St Paul’s is an extraordinary and inspiring experience, offering children a unique start 

in life. Alongside a first-class musical education, our Choristers board at the Cathedral School, where they 

benefit from an exceptional academic curriculum. In addition to singing Choral Evensong throughout the 

week, Choristers participate in special services, concerts, broadcasts, and tours.”

St Paul’s Cathedral is determined that no child should ever have to pay to sing in their Cathedral. 

Choristers learn and board at the Cathedral School and receive 100% bursaries for their education 

fees and up to 100% on the cost of boarding.

We are holding online introduction meetings for parents and their children on November 13th, 

beginning at 6:00 PM  for boys and 6:45 PM  for girls. These meetings will offer insights into the 

unique benefits of Choristership at St Paul’s and how it can help shape a child's future.

For more details, including how to apply, please visit  www.stpauls.co.uk/join-cathedral-choir, or 

email me directly on wbruce@stpaulscathedral.org.uk.

With renewed thanks,

Will Bruce

School Choral Director

”

“We believe that every young person should have access 

to the world’s best music — that’s why we’re committed to 
providing progression opportunities at the highest level.

Will Bruce
Artistic Director of Choral Partnerships

BECOME A 
CHORISTER 
AT ST PAUL’S



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

St John’s & St Paul’s Whitechapel CE Primary Schools 
Term Dates and Holidays - 2024/ 2025 

 

Autumn Term 2024  

 

Staff Training   Mon 2nd  & Tue 3rd September  

First Day of Term  Wednesday 4th September  

Half Term   Monday 28th – Friday 1st November 

Staff Training   Mon 4th November  

Second half of term Tuesday 5th November  

Last Day of Term  Friday 20th December  

 

Christmas Day   Wednesday 25th December  

Boxing Day   Thursday 26th December  

 

Spring Term 2025  

New Year’s Day Wednesday 1st January  

First Day of Term Monday  6th January 

Half Term   Mon. 17th to Fri. 21st February  

Second half of term Monday 24th February  

Last Day of Term  Friday 4th April  

 

Good Friday   Friday 18th April 

Easter Monday  Monday 21st April  

 

Summer Term 2025 

First Day of Term Tuesday 22nd April 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 5th May  

Half Term   Tuesday  27th to Friday 30th  May 

Second half of term Monday 2nd June  

Last Day of Term  Tuesday 22nd July 

 
Ramadan begins Friday 28h February 2025*  
Eid Al-Fitr  Sunday 30th March 2025* 
Eid Al-Adha  Friday 6th June 2025*   
195 days including 5 staff training days - 2 staff training days to be 
arranged   
* to be confirmed   

    

 


